Department Chairs’ Meeting Minutes

Thursday, August 23, 2007

Battle Mountain - #1; Elko- HTC #137; Ely - #118; Pahrump – PVC #124; Winnemucca - #108
Present: Pete Bagley, Dick Borino, Norm Cavanaugh, Lisa Campbell, David Ellefsen, Patty Fox, Bonnie Hofland, Jay Larson, Robert Lurker, Cyd McMullen, Richard McNally, Margaret Puccinelli, Pat Warren, Marilee Kuhl, Mike McFarlane

Minutes were approved from the May 4, 2007 meeting.

VPAA Update
1. Department Chair Responsibilities

a. The VPAA distributed the summary of responsibilities for department chairs and the guidelines for interactions between departments, branch campuses, and satellite centers. Both documents describe duties and outline responsibilities of all parties involved. 
2. Committee Meetings

a. The VPAA attends the first department chairs’ meeting of the year to clarify items that are important for the coming year. The VPAA will only attend future meetings if invited. 
3. Accreditation Visit

a. GBC will be undergoing a five year interim accreditation visit in April of 2008 from Northwest. Several employees have already started working on the details. Bonnie Hofland will be working with the assessment portion. Cliff Ferry and Danny Gonzales will be writing the report. 
b. Planning and Assessment is the major item to be addressed.
c. Departments will be asked to provide pertinent information pertaining to their areas. Assessments, measurements, and program and course outcomes are areas that departments will need to pay special attention to. Departments are going to have to look at where they will be in five years. Program development, implementation and resource needs will all have to be determined. 
d. It will be very important for departments to meet the set deadlines.
4. Strategic Plan

a. Every year we revise the five year strategic plan to identify the status and measurement of our success. The strategic plan is the vision of our college. We start with departments first and then build up. Formats for departments are similar; content for areas remains different.
5. Academic Master Plan
a. The Academic Master Plan will be presented at the October Board of Regents’ meeting. Departments were asked to submit an outline of their areas that can be used to produce the plan. 
b. We will not include new bachelor degrees for two years; emphasies can be sent for approval. New bachelor degrees can be included if there is a need for the programs. 
c. Facilities/space is part of the strategic plan not the academic plan. 
6. In-Service Evaluation Workshop

a. Dr. Raoul Arreola provided GBC with an excellent evaluation workshop. Faculty evaluation assessment will be reviewed during the accreditation visit. The goal is to have a working document by the end of the year. It will be a challenge to implement the process during the first year. 
7. Spring 2008 Schedule

a. The deadline is coming up soon to enter and change courses for spring 2008 into SIS. 
b. Chairs were asked to look at the long term committed schedule and to make sure departments are meeting their commitment. 
c. Every cap for every section has to be looked at including interactive video. Make sure the aggregate for all sections is the maximum cap departments want. The VPAA only changes caps in the summer when chairs are not available to discuss. He does not change the total aggregate class cap, only site caps. 
d. Chairs would like an explanation as to why caps are not sticking. Departments should look closely for rollover gremlins.
8. Budget 

a. The budget for the next two years came in flat. Operating budgets remain the same. Lab fees will carry over to the next year; operating budgets will not. Spend operating first, then lab fees. However, lab fees can only be used if expenses are for students. 
b. Federal travel guidelines are now being followed. Hotel receipts are now required. Travel budgets will be depleted faster because of higher per diem rates.
c. Budget figures used to be based on a three year rolling enrollment. This year they used enrollment numbers as of March 15; not included was the 5% that GBC had because of late starting classes. GBC would have had an additional $300k if late starting spring enrollment figures had been included. 

d. Enrollments are a tad bit up. Departments were thanked for everything they’ve been doing to increase student enrollments.  

9. Positions

a. Pat Warren has decided to retire this year. The goal is to have a replacement by December. 

b. Chairs must prioritize vacant positions. The positions currently open are Theater, GIS/CADD and Social Science (Pahrump). Searches will be conducted this year with the intent to start in the fall, once approved by Faculty Senate and administration.
FY08 Topic Discussions

1. Topics that the committee would like to address this academic year are: 

a. Prioritize faculty positions
b. Assessment 

c. Define the specific duties of the committee
d. Scheduling concerns
e. Dual Credit

f. Departments’ strategic plans 

g. Identify emphasis areas in AA degrees
2. Chairs do not want to take on issues that belong to other committees.  

New programs for this year

1. Medical Transcription Certificate

2. Emergency Response and Management

3. Broadcast Technology

4. Ultrasound Certification

